
 
 
 
   
   

 
 
 
 

  
   
 

        Timothy H. Nunnally, who has been a 
member of the city attorney staff since 
1988, was named the head of the city of 
Tuscaloosa's Office of the City 
Attorney by Mayor Walt Maddox. 

 
The selection of Nunnally came 

as no surprise. He has filling the role of 
acting city attorney since longtime City Attorney Bob Ennis 
announced his retirement last year. Nunnally becomes the fifth 
person to hold the post. 

 
“The debt I owe to Bob Ennis can't me expressed in mere 

words,” Nunnally said minutes after the announcement was made. 
“His role as a mentor and example, and his support when I 
worked under him ... was unwavering. 

 
“My goal is to carry on the legacy he began in providing the 

highest possible level of legal services to the city of Tuscaloosa.” 
 

Nunnally graduated from the University of Alabama with a 
degree in psychology in 1982, then attended the university's Law 
School until his graduation in 1986. 

 
Two years later he was hired as an assistant city attorney for 

the city of Tuscaloosa, and through the years he progressed to an 
associate city attorney, a senior associate city attorney and finally 
the acting city attorney, a role he also filled in 2003 and 2004 as 
Ennis battled an illness. 
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Last week the club welcomed Dr. David Bronner. Dr. Bronner gave his insight 
and opinion on Medicaid Expansion with the State. 

 

Announcements 

 During the month of June, Rotary Guests meals will be free of charge! 
Please be encouraged to bring a guest during June in order to take 
advantage of this program. 

 ROW was Lowell Davis 

 
 

 
Information on the Alabama Rotarians Remember-a campaign to raise 
money for those affected bye the Moore, OK tornado: 
 
Dear Rotarians: 
The month of June is our time to help the victims of the Moore, Oklahoma 
tornado. 
 
Briarwood and Plaza Tower schools are in need of a complete rebuild, and East 
Junior High's gymnasium was totally destroyed. 
 
Moore is today dealing with a situation much like ours in Tuscaloosa, where the 
equivalent of 6 Bryant-Denny stadiums of storm debris were removed.  New 
laws to allow for removal of abandoned cars had to be enacted, to allow for the 
clean up, particularly around the municipal hospital, to proceed.  Here's a video 
that may be of interest to you: 
 
 
 
 
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v1/url?u=http://search.yahoo.com/search
%3B_ylt%3DApMN1PmLL13UOAd74tX8T32vulI6?p%3Doklahoma%2Btor
nado%26type%3D2button%26fr%3Dush-
mailn&k=tbYKgaUeEeFeqw%2Fnr%2Bb0BA%3D%3D%0A&r=PYetyjzAV

Last Week, June 11th 
Dr. David Bronner 
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uRTN1Y2vaD%2BPjOuEQLwgh918SuCfuTi4bw%3D%0A&m=svMZ%2BN
fb4UwsuK84R5yJmEfw6XddSmQmTSq6rnUCTbM%3D%0A&s=2d126d6ae
f6d7b7009016b0e9bd6a97e2eef2fef756c8d0ceafdd4631916864d 
 
With this email, I am asking that Rotarians from Tuscaloosa and Alabama 
support the efforts of our fellow Rotarians of Districts 5750 & 5770, 
specifically designated for the May 20, 2013 victims and their families who lost 
homes, automobiles, personal belongings, family, and friends to this F5 
tornado.  Any funds received by our Rotary Bi-District 501c3 Foundation will 
be used exclusively for the benefit of those damaged by this terrible event. 
 
Donations may be made online at this link: 
 
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v1/url?u=https://www.sagepayments.net/
eftcart/forms/donate.asp?M_id%3D995519535629&k=tbYKgaUeEeFeqw%2
Fnr%2Bb0BA%3D%3D%0A&r=PYetyjzAVuRTN1Y2vaD%2BPjOuEQLwg
h918SuCfuTi4bw%3D%0A&m=svMZ%2BNfb4UwsuK84R5yJmEfw6XddS
mQmTSq6rnUCTbM%3D%0A&s=1a3f003159689423678d148372500abfc2cf
b94955975638f4ad9525991a0101 
or can be mailed to: 
 

Rotary Bi-District Tornado Disaster Fund P.O. Box 13800 Oklahoma City,  

OK  73113-3800 U.S.A. 
 
I will be collecting individual checks from Rotarians and bundling them 
together at the end of June to send to Gov. Will Beckham, District Governor 
of Rotary District 5750 (South Oklahoma). Please make checks payable to 
Foundation for Oklahoma Rotary Inc., and note your Rotary Club on the lower 
left corner so that  your tax deductible donation can be properly acknowledged. 
Governor Will thanks us for all of our donations, kind prayers, and the 
outpouring of support received. 
 
Sincerely, 
Steve Katsinas 
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Guests June 11th  
Guests at the June 11th meeting of the Club included: 

Kelley Miller, guest of Ryan Stallings (First South Farm Credit);  Sherri 
Alverson, guest of Don Alverson;  Gary Nichols, guest of Pam Parker 
(Mcabee); Kenneth Lewis, guest of Jerry Shepard (Becks Contracting);  Tim 
Russon, guest of Pam Parker (BBVA Compass); P.S. Hlesbwish, guest of 
Sandra Ray; Dr. Bruce Roche, guest of Frank Deaver (retired); Rachel Loper, 
guest of Mitchell Loper (UA Advancement); Brett Laney, guest of Rufus Lewis 
(Financial Advisor); Joan Davis, guest of Sandra Ray; Gay Burrows, guest of 
Bruce Burrows; Daniel Niefield, guest of Tina Jones (intern at TTSC); Betty 
Shamblin, guest of Jim Shamblin; Will Kelley, guest of Mike Chambers 
(Frontier Enterprises); Ed Martin, guest of Jordan plaster (Exct. Dir. Boy 
Scouts); Rep. Bill Poole, guest of Jim Page; Bobby Bragg, guest of Jim Page; Joe 
Hocus, guest of James Leitner (Southland  Benefit Solutions); Allyson Jones, 
guest of Jeremy Jones; Mary Elizabeth Harper, guest of Carol Wright. 
 

 
 
 

 
At the Head Table June 4th  

Bruce Henderson (speaker intro), (Invocation), Cason Kirby(guest intro), 
John Owens (Pledge).  
      
 
 



UPCOMING 
PROGRAMS 

June 25 
Nancy Buckner 

DHR 
Commissioner for 

Alabama 

 
July 2 

James Leitner 
 

July 9th 
 

Karen Baldwin

  
 

“If there is any one 
particular in which I 
would have Rotary 
distinguished from 
other organizations, 
it is in the quality of 

character which 
results in the doing 

of things.” 
 

 — Paul Harris    

 

 

 

 
ABSENT?  MAKING UP ATTENDANCE IS 

EASY… 

 
 Visit with the Morning Rotary Club every Thursday at 7 AM at Indian Hills 

Country Club. 
 

 Attend another club’s meeting within two weeks before or after an absence. 
 

 Participate in a Rotary event, such as a committee meeting, social function, 
Interact event, etc. 

 

 Make up at E-club online: www.rotaryeclubone.org. 
 

REPORT ALL MAKEUPS TO CLUB SECRETARY NANCY JONES   

 


